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McAllen, TX 78501 
 

Worship with us every Sunday. 

Worship on Sundays at 9:30am and 
11am. We also invite everyone to wor-
ship with us online. You can watch Sun-
day’s service on our Facebook page (Our 

Savior McAllen—ELCA), and on our 
YouTube page. (You can find us by 
searching for ‘Our Savior Lutheran 

Church McAllen’).   

Please stay tuned for further updates . 

Our Savior Lutheran Staff: 

Ministers       All People of OSLC 
Pastor                      Steve Herzberg 
Office Manager             Vicki Drews 
Office Admin       Vicki Drews 
Music Director        Kenneth Rivens 
Pianist    John McLeod 
Youth Director          Dawn Everson 
Bell Director         Connie Laumann 

Council Members: 

President                 Paula Cheever 
Vice President      Angelo Ranaudo 
Treasurer     Rudy Losoya 
Secretary     Dawn Garcia 
Publicity                Angelo Ranaudo 
Fellowship            Paula Cheever 
Evangelism           Alie Hiles 
Learning & Youth         Van Slusser 
Property        Norm Frey 
Stewardship              Zane Juncker 
Worship & Music Michael Minor        
Social Concerns            Norm Frey 

Pastor’s NewsleƩer ArƟcle 

Greetings in the name of Jesus, the Light of the World! 

January was a busy month with the congregational meeting, polka service, and garage 
sale. We give thanks to our outgoing council members and welcome the new—David 
and Carmen Bourbois, Noelia Trevino, Cathy Graham, and Larry Wilson. They will be as-
signed to their committees at the Council Retreat this Feb. 11th and 12th. Pray for our 
council leadership not only on that weekend but throughout the year….Our thanks to so 
many of the volunteers who helped with the garage sale. In particular, we thank its two 
leaders—Barb Smith and Norm Frey. Both have dedicated many hours over the years to 
the Sharing and Caring committee and its multiple projects. Norm is stepping down from 
his leadership on property committee and social ministry, which have both saved the 
congregation thousands of dollars through the years and blessed the surrounding com-
munity and colonias around us. The Tuesday morning property volunteers are down to 
only two volunteers now. So your willingness to help on a regular basis or sporadically 
would be appreciated. Thank you in advance…. Thank the whole congregation for your 
gifts and resources that you share here at OSLC and in the larger community/world. We 
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met our financial goals in 2021 and have challenged ourselves to higher goals in 
2022. Pick up an annual report in the narthex to check out our new budget for 2022 
and all the wonderful ministries of 2021 that were completed… February continues 
our season of Epiphany and seeing God manifested in Jesus’ Spirit working tirelessly 
around and within us. The season finishes on the 27th of this month with Transfigura-
tion Sunday—our bridge to Lent. God bless you all. Pastor Steve 

 

 

 









 

 



 

 



JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 

Judy Juncker                                      1/2 

Blanca Olvera                                    1/6                    

Cathy Graham                                   1/9                    

David Bourbois                                 1/12                  

Arlene Twait                                     1/12                   

Carolyn Mabee                                  1/15        

Ellen Madson                                     1/17           

Dick Rush                                            1/17  

Larry Budeau                                      1/18        

Walt Knaus                                         1/19 

Michael Hiles                                     1/20  

Carla Kedrowski                                1/21                  

Lois Erickson                                       1/24                 

Robert Emerick                                  1/27                 

Dawn Everson                                    1/27                 

Gene Twait                                         1/27                 

Louise Chase                                      1/28                  

Robert Dwyer                                    1/28                  

Bennie Mueske                                  1/30                 

Evelyn Bone                                        1/31 

Carmen Bourbois                              1/31                 

Zuri Slusser                                         1/31 

   FINANCIAL SUMMARY NOVEMBER 2021 

Income for November was $19,269.74 and was more than planned for by –$841. Expenses for November were 
$16,969 and were less than the planned expenses by -$3,922. November income of $19,270 less November ex-
penses of $16,969 means we took in more money than we spent by +$3,921.87. YTD Actual Income of $224,607  
is less than the planned income of $229,396.77 by -$4,789.  YTD expenses are $227,434 and are $1,456 less than 
what was planned for. YTD Income less YTD expenses is a loss of $2,826.  So maybe not as good as we would 
like but we are catching up from last month by $2,301! Thank you all for mailing in or dropping off your dona-

tions. Your generosity is greatly appreciated! 

SCRIP INFO 

Scrip orders will be placed on 2/20/22 

for delivery on 2/27/22. You can stop by the office during the week to 
place your orders or contact Vicki Drews if you have any questions.  

JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES 
 

Norman & Betty Frey                                         1/1 
Bob & Mary Ann Fodness                       1/3 
Donald & Judith Peterson  1/24 
Jenny & Joel Penk                                             1/30 

                FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES 
Roger & Jani Burnham                                      2/14 
Larry & Shari Chisholm                                     2/14 
Frank & Janice Zezulka                                     2/15 
Bud & Donna Klemond                                      2/19 
Hal & Dorothy Case                                            2/24 
Ronald & Cheryl Hawkins                                  2/24 

 

 

 

 

  FINANCIAL SUMMARY DECEMBER 2021 

December Month to date income was $22,588.34 and was more 
than the planned income by $2,259.11. Year to date income was 
$247,195.83 and was short of the planned income of $249,195.83 
by $2,530.17. Month to date income less month to date expens-
es was a positive $1,929.80. 

Month to date expenses were $20658.54 and were less than 
planned for expenses by $178.12. Year to date expenses were 
$248,092.08 and were also less than the planned expenses of 
$249,726.00 by $1,633.92.  Year to date income $247,195.83 less 

year to date expenses of $248,092.08 was a negative number or 
a loss of -$896.25 for the year. A little disappointing that we did-
n’t end up in the black but we did do some catching up in De-
cember. Hopefully we can look forward to a better 2022! 

 

The LOST group will be having a Cookie Sale February 13th to 
help you celebrate Valentine’s Day! Help support our youth and 
their fundraiser by purchasing some cookies  after the 9:30 ser-
vice.  The LOST group will also have a LOST event at 12:15pm 
on February 20th.  



 

 

 

2022: Your year for generosity 
 

“You will be enriched in every way for your great generosity!” ‐2 Corinthians 9:11 
 
As you make resoluƟons and set goals for the New Year, be sure to include this one: “I will be more generous in 
2022,” It will bless you– and your community and neighbor! 
 
The Bible makes clear that generosity leads to a more abundant life. Generous people experience one of those para‐
doxes of the Kingdom of God, where the last are first, the greatest is servant to all, and whoever loses her life for 
Christ will gain it. 
 
The paradox? Generous people get back far more than they give. 
 
First, a claraicaƟon: The paradox is NOT a financial strategy to maximize return on investment. That would be missing 
the point. Besides, there are more important things to give than money, such as Ɵme, service, kindness, forgiveness, 
compassion, love, and joy. And what we get back may not be quanƟfiable. How do you measure wellbeing and happi‐
ness? 
 
Generosity’s real “payback” is what and who we become when we culƟvate a habit of giving. Giving transforms us 
into generous‐hearted people, and generous‐hearted people tens to experience a real abundance of joy, peace, love, 
and security. 
 
The old saying is most certainly true; The open palm holds more than the closed fist. 
 
For 2022, set a goal to be more generous. Start by increasing your charitable giving above last year’s offering, but also 
aim to give away your Ɵme, to serve your neighbor, to be lavish in compassion, extravagant in love.  
 
Pray that God will guide you and help you experience the paradox: Givers get back more than they give away. 
 
Rob Blezard 
 
Rob Blezard::Copyright © 2020, Rev. Robert Blezard. Pastor Blezard serves as an assistant to the bishop of +the Lower 
Susquehanna Synod, ELCA, and works as content editor for www.stewardshipoflife.org. He blogs at 
www.thestewardshipguy.com 
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DATED MATERIAL 

This newsleƩer was taken to the Post 

Office on January,28, 2022 

Where God is seen, 

Love is felt, 

Lives are changed. 


